
Excerpt from Minutes of the April 2, 2019 Planning Commission Regular Meeting 

PZ-19-003 Public hearing and recommendation to City Council regarding the proposed amendment 
to the “Cotton Cottages” Planned Development District (CCPD) Concept Plan, Detail Plan and 
related Development Standards, comprising 5.732 acres out of Lot 2A-1, F & M Hanz Estate 
Resubdivision, located on the south side of Hanz Drive between Loop 337 and Gruene Road. 
(Applicant: Michael Flume; Case Manager: M. Greene)  

Mr. Greene summarized the request and stated Staff recommended approval. 

Commissioner Meyer asked if the amendments would continue to restrict short-term rentals on the 
property. 
Mr. Greene stated that is correct. 

Chair Edwards asked if anyone wished to speak in favor. 

No one spoke. 

Chair Edwards asked if anyone wished to speak in opposition. 

No one spoke. 

Motion by Commissioner Laskowski, seconded by Vice Chair Reaves, to close the public hearing. Motion 
carried (8-0-0).  

Motion by Commissioner Meyer, seconded by Commissioner Nolte, to recommend approval to City 
Council regarding the proposed amendment to the “Cotton Cottages” Planned Development District 
(CCPD) Concept Plan, Detail Plan and related Development Standards, comprising 5.732 acres out of Lot 
2A-1, F & M Hanz Estate Resubdivision, located on the south side of Hanz Drive between Loop 337 and 
Gruene Road. Motion carried (8-0-0). 
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